
Waihi East Primary School Newsletter  
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14 May 2020 

UPCOMING DATES 
May 15  Home Learning Virtual Pet Day. More information coming on FB. 
Jun 1  Queens Birthday. School Closed. 
Jun 19  Teacher Only Day. School Closed. 
Jul 3   Last day Term 2. 
Jul 20  First day Term 3. 
Sep 25  Last Day Term 3. 
Oct 12  First Day Term 4. 
Oct 23  Teacher Only Day. 
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 Day 
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WEEKLY NOTICES AND REMINDERS  
Kia Ora Whanau, 
 
We are gearing up and all ready for you for Monday!   We are so looking forward to seeing you all - in person!  
 
As you will be aware from the email sent on Wednesday, we will be having to make some changes to ensure 
everyone is safe and well.  
 
On Monday - as said in the email - we do recommend the 'kiss and drop' theory at the gate.  We also under-
stand for some kiddies, this is not possible, so if you do need to come into school, we ask you sign in on the 
clipboard available in the children's classrooms.  If you are staying for an extended time (more than 15 mins), 
please pop into the office and sign in 'officially'.  So - short time=class sign in  / long time = office sign. 
Easy.  
At pickup, as the whole school is leaving around the same time, we are going to have to be particularly mindful 
of others.  Once again, if you come in the gate, you will need to sign in on the clipboard for your child's class.  If 
you are waiting in or by your car, your child is able to come to you (as per normal), and you won't need to sign 
in.  
I will send out a text on Monday, with the best way around pickup, and the use of the gates, to help with physi-
cal distancing.  
 
We will review this process in 2 weeks time, when Jacinda Arden lets us know how things are looking and the 
best way forward.  
 
This week at our Board of Trustees hui, our Board let me know that they think our teachers have done a 
GREAT job during this unprecedented time and thanks them all for their willingness and hard mahi.  I echo this 
- just amazing team! I could not be more proud!!  Please make sure you extend your thanks when you can :-) 
I'm sure the team would appreciate it.    
 
Our thanks goes to you all, for your patience and willingness to get behind us all, and make things happen for 
our children - rockstars!  
 
Information will be coming out about sport and what we are able to offer.  Our classes will be getting stuck into 
cross country training from next week! As a cluster of schools, we will review cluster sports and competition 
possibilities in 2 weeks time.  
 
Lots to all get our heads around - but together, we have got this!  
See you all next week, I can't wait!  
 
Best regards  
Briar 

Fly a Kite Day 
 



Bank Account details for any and all online payments . Please use your 
surname as a reference. 

020472 0084492-00 

POOL KEYS 
There are still a few pool keys to be returned. Please drop into the office as 

soon as you can. 

TEACHER ONLY DAY DATE CHANGE 
 

Teacher Only Day was scheduled for Friday 
29th May but has now changed to Friday 
19th June, This has been shifted to give us 

time to settle back into school.  

CHOCOLATE EGG FUNDRAISER  
RETURN 

 
Chocolate Eggs fundraising boxes went home last 

term. Please return the $$ from your sales to school as 
soon as possible.  

Or a direct credit can be made into the school account  
020472 0084492-00 

CAMP PAYMENTS 
There are still a lot of camp payments outstanding.  

Year 5 & 6 senior camp is $70 and Year 3 & 4 surf n turf is 
$50. This can be paid off with weekly payments if you wish. 
Automatic payments can be set up to the school account   

020472 0084492-00.  
Use Family name as reference. 

RIPPA SHIRTS 
  

Rippa will not be  
restarting this term so 
could all rippa singlets be 
returned to school as 

soon as  
possible.  
Thanks. 

SCHOOL CHROMEBOOKS 
Please return your borrowed school 
chromebooks back to the blue room from 
Thursday 14th May.  This is so  
Ms. Maunder can sort and return to  
classes. Thanks for 
your help with this. 
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Thank you for your kind words, they are much appreciated 
and I will make sure that they are passed on to the team at 
Waihi. 
Kind Regards 
Langley Cavers 
Tumuaki 

Thank you so much very much appreciated. 
Toby Adams 
Mayor  

I've just seen the letters and poster - so cute, I got quite emotional!! I haven't 
seen anything like this come to Council - best email ever, and I know it's going 
to make Council staffs' day!!    
Annemarie Spicer 
Councillor 


